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Update 
 

Headteacher’s 

Key Message from Executive Headteacher  
 
It is Black History Month, which gives us in school a 
chance to celebrate and honour often overlooked 
accomplishments of Black Britons in all areas of 
endeavour throughout our history. We are threading 
events through our curriculum during this event, but we 
are conscious that recognising and highlighting diversity 
in our curriculum is not just for one month or on a given 
day.  

 
My role models growing up were sporting stars, and one 

of the reasons I stopped attending football matches in 

the late 1970s and early 1980s was the racist abuse that 

I witnessed, which was aimed towards one of my 

favourite players, Vince Hilaire, by opposition 

supporters. Sport has changed and society has changed 

since then, but we must strive to do more to ensure that 

these attitudes never resurface and continue to 

enhance our curriculum such that our learners know 

and understand their place in the world and are 

accepting of others. In our diverse North London 

comprehensive the faith values we teach help our 

community learn and grow together. 

Our week at school has been exciting. We now see the 

Brunswick Park Road from through the mesh fences at 

the edge of our playground as clearance work for our 

new site hits full swing; we can see diggers prepare the 

ground for what will be the site of our new building! It 

will be thrilling to watch our new school rise in front of 

us.  

I would like to thank all parents who have read our 

letters and previous newsletters regarding travel to and 

from school, and to those I have spoken with, for 

changing their dropping off and picking up routines. We 

are finding a daily rhythm with having just one entrance, 

which is working well. Thank you to those parents who 

are employing ‘ride and stride’, meaning dropping off a 

few streets away from the school. This really helps. One 

thing to bear in mind when dropping off or picking up in 

the local area is the impact on our neighbours. Please 

avoid blocking driveways or parking on double yellow 

lines when dropping off as this adds to congestion in the 

local areas. Thank you for your consideration of this.   

This week . . . the myriad of sporting fixtures and other 
sports clubs after school have benefitted from the still 
warm autumn weather; Year 11s are hitting their stride 
with after school targeted intervention sessions; the 
focus in our sixth form study area is fantastic; and we 
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have had yet more primary parents tour our school as 
they finalise their transition decisions.  

We look forward to seeing parents of our Year 13 
students online next week for their last parents evening.  

I will end with a thank you to our Heads of Year in Key 
Stages 3 and 4, who are establishing the culture and 
setting the tone in their year groups this year in the first 
term. Mrs Nelson (Head of Year 7 and 8), Ms Walt (Head 
of Year 9 and 10) and Mr Francis (Head of Year 11) 
embody our ethos of knowing and caring for each child.  

Best wishes for a lovely weekend,  

Anthony Easton (Executive Headteacher) 

Upcoming key Dates and Information  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Please click here to access term dates.  

• Please click here to access school calendar for 
upcoming Term.    

• Please click here to access previous editions of the 
Newsletters.  
 

Faith- πίστη  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How is Jesus the Strength of God? 

Jesus embodies the wonderful gifts of power, 

leadership, accomplishment, problem solving and goal 

achievement. These gifts are called Gifts of Strength. 

Jesus is powerful. The wind, waves, animals and demons 

were at His command. Nothing could overpower Jesus 

if He didn’t allow it to. Jesus is a great leader.  

In just 3 short years He took 12 unlikely, untrained men; 
trained them and left them. Over 2000 years have 
passed, and their teachings and traditions are still 
changing people’s lives. Jesus accomplished a lot with 
His high energy. The bible says that if they wrote down 
everything that Jesus did in His life, the entire world 
couldn’t hold all the books.  

Jesus was a problem solver. There was no problem that 
was too tough for Jesus. People would stand in line all 
day long just to have Jesus solve their problems. He did 
that through the use of miracles. Jesus was a high 
achiever. The oldest part of the bible, the Old 
Testament, contains many goals for Jesus to 
accomplish. We call them prophecies. Jesus 
accomplished every single one of those goals, down to 
the last detail. When He was done, He declared, “It is 
finished.” Jesus is the Strength of God. 

“My strength is made perfect in weakness.”  (2 
Corinthians 12:8) 

Whether it's a mean comment or act of violence, why is 
it so easy to hurt people? And why should we care? We 
are all afraid of being weak and will often hurt others to 
feel strong. Yet Jesus showed us that true strength often 
involves being weak: this is the way of love and the 
cross. 

Jesus Christ is a unique person. He is the only perfect 
human being ever born. He is the exact representation 
of God, God with skin on. He is the only Son of God, and 
before He was born as a man, He existed as the “Word 
of God”. It’s hard for us to picture exactly what that 
means. So, let’s just focus on His humanity. We know 
humans, and we have lots of information about the 
human Jesus. Let’s answer the question, “Who is this 
Jesus I am supposed to love?” 

Jesus has gifts of love, acceptance, creativity, 

storytelling, influence, excitement, and popularity. 

These gifts are called the Gifts of the Heart. Jesus loves 

all people and sees the wonderful potential of every 

person. He loved all kinds of people when He lived on 

earth, even tax gatherers and prostitutes; the kinds of 

people that the religious rulers of the day wouldn’t be 

caught dead with. Jesus went to their homes and had 

meals with them!  

Mr M Vassiliou (STA Spiritual Director)  

 

 

https://www.standrewtheapostle.org.uk/term-dates
https://www.standrewtheapostle.org.uk/school-calendar
https://www.standrewtheapostle.org.uk/newsletters
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Dropping off and picking up students 

 
Dear Parents/Carers,   
  

Dropping off and picking up students – St Andrew the 
Apostle School    
  

Thank you to all parents for working with us on the new 
dropping off and pick up arrangements following the 
closure of the Brunswick Park Road entrance to the 
North London Business Park. Thank you, also, to those 
parents who have made the choice to drop off and pick 
up off site as this reduces traffic and makes the site safer 
for St Andrew the Apostle students.   
  
The owners of the North London Business Park are, 
however, concerned about the number of cars on site 
and being parked in both the disabled bays and on 
double yellow lines. They have asked me to write to all 
parents regarding this. As we get used to the new 
routines, parking enforcement has been lenient, but 
from Monday 3 October 2022, we ask that you only 
access the Business Park from 2.55pm to 3.20pm for the 
afternoon pick up. At this time, please avoid parking on 
the double yellow lines or in the aforementioned 
disabled parking bays. Drivers who park in these areas 
or outside these times may receive a parking ticket.   
 Please refer to the map overleaf. Parents/carers can 
use the parking bays at the front of the multi-storey car 
park; if these are full, parents and carers should queue 
around the multi-storey car park. If you reach the front 
of the queue and you have not collected your child, you 
will have to re-join the queue.   
 

  

Parents are also able to park on the ground floor of the 
multi-storey car park to wait for their child if they 
display a valid ticket.   
To summarise:  

• Please pick up or drop off off-site. 
If on site 

• Please do not park in disabled bays. 
 

• Please do not park on double yellow lines. 

• Please park in bays in front of the multi-storey 
car park. 

• Please queue around the multi-storey car park.   

• Please do not arrive before 2.55pm and leave 
before 3.20pm.   

  

Thank you again for your continued support. We are 
hoping that pedestrian access via the Brunswick Park 
Road entrance will be open in approximately 12 weeks.  
This will help to ease traffic significantly. Your patience  
with the current situation is greatly appreciated. 
 
 It is wonderful to hear and see the work that has started 
on the site of our new school building, which we will be 
moving into during the academic year starting 
September 2024.   
If you have any questions, regarding the changes 
mentioned above, please contact the school through 
the usual channels.   
 

Anthony Easton (Executive Headteacher) 
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Staff Notice: New Members of Staff 

 

I have nearly two 

decades of teaching 

experience delivering 

religious education 

mostly in inner city 

schools spread across 

four London boroughs. 

My academic interest is 

quite broad, but I have a background in Philosophy and 

a life-long interest in existentialism. Joining STA offers 

me the opportunity to come back to teaching in a faith 

school where students’ ability to reflect on and 

contribute to their own learning is valued and 

promoted. In taking on additional responsibilities as 

PSHE & Careers lead, I’m excited to work with other 

colleagues to impact the lives and future of our young 

people positively. 

Mr P Iberi (Head of Religious Studies) 
 

Sporting Success 

The Year 9 football side stole the headlines last week 
beating Friern Barnet 5-0. Goals were scored by Luca S, 
Petar B x2, Angel M and Kaine K. Kyros L captained the 
new look side and was awarded the player of the 
match award. In other results, the senior side lost a 
competitive opening fixture against Compton 2-0, 
Sammy S was awarded the player of the match award. 
The Year 7 side lost their first ever match, however, 
enjoyed representing the school and working together 
as a team. 
A huge congratulations to Year 8 student Natalie S who 
has been chosen to represent the Year 8 girls Barnet 
district football team, after a successful trial. Natalie 
represented the district side in their first game on 
Saturday 1st October. The side won 2-0 against a strong 
Brent team. 
 

 
Older Brother and former 
student Alex S represented 
the Cyprus national football 
side in the recent round of 
international fixtures after an impressive season playing 
professionally in Sweden. Well done to both Natalie and 
Alex from everyone at St Andrew the Apostle. 
 
Mr R Browell (Head of Physical Education)  

 
Upcoming live broadcasts - free from Speakers for 
Schools: Black History Month  
 

• Tuesday 11 October 2-2:45pm 
Discover Economics for students aged 14+ 
 Speakers for Schools and Discover Economics are 
partnering together for an online broadcast as part of 
Black History Month.  
We will hear from Veronica Masubo, Research Manager 
at Gatsby Africa in Tanzania. She is also a Board Member 
of the AfCFTA Youth Forum, Contributor of Future 
African Forum (FAF) and Public Policy Initiative Africa 
and a committee member of The Black Economist 
Network (TBEN) and Tina Fahm, Economist.  
The event will seek to help young people across the UK 
to find out more about Economics, demystify some 
common misconceptions and discuss how the sector is 
looking to be more diverse.   
 To register click here. 

• Friday 14 October 10-10:45am 
Hilary Carty, Director, Clore Leadership 
For students aged 13+. 
 
Join us and Hilary Carty, Director, Clore Leadership for 
an exciting broadcast that is part of this year’s Black 
History Month - Time for Change: Action Not Words.’  
To register click here. 
 

• Tuesday 18 October 10-10:45am 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=HFqhLo7yMEahv9dFTLRO664dyhYnmgxHthPFfzBd0bhUQkgwVFdJWUxRVVQ0UEY4SVNGSzJHQ0pCRC4u&web=1&wdLOR=c8FEC173B-1357-4001-8A1C-086CFE51BF03
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=HFqhLo7yMEahv9dFTLRO65gCKq-lqo1LusoFhhVsua1URUk4QkQ2RVk4OFcwRzNORkJaRE81WFMzSi4u&web=1&wdLOR=c25CA5745-FCA8-4315-8A32-D661B46BF8A1


Our core values: Trustworthiness; Respect; Responsibility; Caring; Forgiveness; Fairness           07 October  2022                                         

 

   
 

Oluchi Ikechi, Partner, Head of Strategy & Transactions 
APAC, Capital Markets, Ernst & Young Parthenon. 
Founder of ‘Fully Bossed’ for KS4-5/S4-6. 
Join us and Oluchi Ikechi, Partner, Head of Strategy & 
Transactions APAC, Capital Markets, Ernst & Young 
Parthenon. Founder of ‘Fully Bossed’ for an exciting talk 
that is part of this year’s Black History Month – Time for 
Change:  Action Not Words’. We will be asking questions 
about what it’s like being a black woman in tech and the 
importance of empowerment and change. 
To register click here. 
 

• Friday 21 October 10-10:45am 
Naureen Khan, Chief of Staff, Accenture & Former 
Chair of the Central Government Council, TechUk for 

KS4-5/S4-6 
Considering working in the fast-growing digital tech 
sector? Got a work experience placement this half-term 
in the sector? This may be the broadcast for you! 
Naureen will be speaking about some of the exciting 
roles in her industry that you may never have heard 
about before and the work being done to close the 
gender gap in her industry. 
Click here to register. 
 

• Thursday 3 November 2-2:45pm 
Stephen Miron, Group CEO, Global for KS4-5/S4-6. 

Have you ever been interested in learning more about 
radio? Hear from Stephen Miron the Chief Executive of 
Global. Global Radio is Europe's largest commercial 
radio company and owns Heart, Capital, Classic FM, 
Smooth, LBC, Radio X, Capital Xtra & Gold. Stephen will 
be talking about what it’s like to on air as well as what 
goes on behind the microphone 
Click here to register 
 

• Wednesday 9 November 10-10:45am 
Oliver McCourty, CEO, opportunity for KS4-5/S4-6. 

Does the idea of public speaking make you nervous? Do 
you want to hear from an expert? Tune in to our 
broadcast with Oliver McCourty, CEO of OpportunityM 
who believes everyone should understand the value of 
speaking meaningfully and truthfully. 
Click here to register. 
 

• Monday 14 November 10-10:45am 

World Cup of Careers: Matt Dickinson, Senior 

Sportswriter, The Time for KS3-5/S1-6. 

We are excited to host Matt Dickinson, Senior Sports 
Writer, The Times, for a broadcast as part of our World 
Cup of Careers. In this broadcast, Matt will discuss how 
he got into sports journalism, what it takes to be a good 
sports journalist and how to specialise in football 
journalism. Matt will be happy to answer your questions 

in the Q+A and give his expert advice to all budding 
sports journalists. 
 Click here to register 
 

• Wednesday 16 November 10-10:45am 
 
World Cup of Careers: Sandra Garlick MBE, Head of HR, 
Legal & Compliance & Safeguarding, COVID Appointed 
Officer, Coventry City Football Club for KS3-5/S1-6.  
 
More details to follow  
Click here to register. 
 

Bromcom Student Portal Issue 
 
 
 
 
There is a known national issue with the Student Portal 
website and the Bromcom service team are working on 
this. The Student Portal app remains unaffected and 
accessible for homework assignments. 
The Student Portal app can be downloaded on all Smart 

Devices through the App Store or Google Play Store. 

 

Year 12 Settling In Evening 
The Sixth Form Pastoral team were delighted to 

welcome Year 12 students and their parents for an 

informative Settling in Evening. Ms Fourcade 

celebrated the recent our students’ recent successes, 

both at GCSE and A level, and shared our last cohort of 

Year 13 students’ inspirational destinations. Parents 

and students were reminded of expectations and of 

the support that is available to all, to enable our 

students to reach their full potential, both 

academically and in their personal lives.  

Our Sixth Form Student Leadership Team shared their 

own experience of their 7-year journey from Year 7 to 

Year 13 and emphasised the importance of personal 

relationships as a true highlight and catalyst to their 

achievements.  

Ms Koveri inspired our students and families with 

exciting opportunities, which are available to all 

students, for higher education including Oxbridge 

Outreach, enrichment and apprenticeships. Parents 

appreciated the opportunity to exchange with others 

and to meet the team.  

If you were unable to attend or would like to access 

the information again, please click here for the full 

presentation. 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=HFqhLo7yMEahv9dFTLRO65gCKq-lqo1LusoFhhVsua1UMDVRV085VVBWMTVVNFpYODNTM1NNR0FJNC4u&web=1&wdLOR=c066C1818-D353-418D-ACFA-1AA0B72A295C
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=HFqhLo7yMEahv9dFTLRO65gCKq-lqo1LusoFhhVsua1UOFk2OUFKM1U3SU8wSzZKODg5VU5KN1ZRVC4u&web=1&wdLOR=cC0296210-3B73-46F2-A578-6F340670C32E
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=HFqhLo7yMEahv9dFTLRO664dyhYnmgxHthPFfzBd0bhUNzhDSDhNMEFMWDY3TzZXTzlDUElUWjlWVy4u&web=1&wdLOR=cE7866847-33E3-4BFF-A115-56B080534376
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=HFqhLo7yMEahv9dFTLRO664dyhYnmgxHthPFfzBd0bhUNkRURklGUVlOSFVSVlNBTTJRTjg4RjFGNS4u&web=1&wdLOR=cB95074E8-A992-4359-BCCD-8052E63EA331
https://forms.office.com/r/mF7RAf54yG
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=HFqhLo7yMEahv9dFTLRO65gCKq-lqo1LusoFhhVsua1URVo1MDVDNVNJNzlCQU5MOUZLRFFaWEtNRy4u&web=1&wdLOR=c6016CFAD-0E71-42E1-9601-B78DA3F43FD6
https://www.standrewtheapostle.org.uk/documents/sixth-form/Y12%20Settling%20in%20evening.pdf
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You can contact the Sixth Form team directly to answer 

your questions: sixthform@standrewtheapostle.org.uk 

0-19 Hub Partnership Together Open Evening  

Barnet Options and Careers Evening  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Flu vaccination campaign for years 7, 8 and 9  
 

 
 
The NHS has written to schools to update them on 
changes to the national flu vaccination programme. 
Please see the contents of their letter below:  
We have recently been informed that the flu 
programme will now include the school years 7, 8 and 9 
from September this year.   
 

Early information from the flu season in Australia, 
shows flu has been circulating earlier than expected and 
has been affecting younger age groups, therefore DHSC 
has taken steps to include these age groups in the 
2022/23 vaccination campaign. Sessions for flu 
vaccination have already been planned and confirmed 
for primary schools so providers will be working with 
you to arrange additional dates to ensure vaccination 
can be offered to your students. It is likely that this will 
be from November onward once additional vaccine 
supply is available.  
  
We would be very grateful if you could remind parents 
that their children are entitled to free flu vaccination on 
the NHS. This vaccine will be provided by a school aged 
vaccination team that visits the school and is given as a 
nasal spray. This form of the vaccine is very easy to 
administer and is especially well suited to preventing 
onward spread of infection.  
The vaccine protects the child against the four main 
strains of influenza predicted to be in circulation this 
winter. Young children catch influenza very easily.  
Children can spread the infection for up to 7 days, which 
is longer than in adults, therefore vaccinating children 
reduces the risk of influenza for family members, 
teaching staff and other children.  
 

mailto:sixthform@standrewtheapostle.org.uk
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In school, children will be mixing with large numbers of 
other children in a confined environment, which 
increases the risk of germs (virus and bacteria alike) 
spreading. Vaccination builds children’s immunity to 
protect against illnesses.  
Vaccines stop influenza germs being spread, thus 
protecting the very vulnerable children and those in the 
wider community who may not have, or may not be able 
to develop, immunity.  
Public Health and Primary Care Commissioning NHS 
England (London Region)  
 

I will provide all the other text and photos in due 
course.   
 
Thank you,  
 
 Mr A Easton (Executive Headteacher)   
 

Barnet Libraries  
 
 
 
 
 
 
As the new school year starts, we just wanted to remind 
you of the role libraries have to play, in supporting 
learning. As well as access to physical books and study 
space, libraries have a wealth of online resources 
available to families. The paragraph below can be 
copied and pasted to include in your newsletter.  
Barnet Libraries offer a wide range of resources to 
support children’s learning. It’s free to join and free to 
borrow physical and digital books. Members also have 
free access to a wide range of digital resources  
Libraries also run free after-  
school and school holiday activities.  
 
For more information sign up to receive Barnet 
Libraries Discover your Library Newsletter for Children 
and Families.  
 

For more information click here.  
 

Free Parents Career Guide  
  

Careers advisors and teachers 

New 2022/23 FREE Parents Careers Guides 
- DOWNLOAD TODAY  

   
We are delighted to announce that our brand new 
2022/23 Parents guides to University, Apprenticeships and 

STEM are now available. 
 
What can you expect from our parents' guides? This 

year’s Parents University and Apprenticeship Guides will 
be our third edition and have been designed to help 
parents support their children in making informed 
decisions about their future and developing skills to help 
them succeed.  

Apprenticeships Guide 
Parents will benefit from content on topics including: 

• Introduction to apprenticeships and sectors 
• How to find the right apprenticeship  
• Pathways into work, including T-levels, 

apprenticeships and university 
• How you can support your child in deciding if an 

apprenticeship is right for them 
• Apprenticeships vs. university  
• Degree apprenticeships  
• Opportunities available across 15 different 

sectors  
• PLUS interviews and guest content from a 

diverse range of organisations including 
National Audit Office, Bristows LLP, Royal 
Horticultural Society, Morgan Stanley, British 
Horseracing Authority 

University Guide  

• How to apply to university and a guide to UCAS 
• Personal statements and how to stand out from 

the crowd  
• Student finance  
• Alternatives to going to university  
• Placement years at university  

Pros and cons of going to university 

• PLUS interviews and guest content from 
universities including Reading University, 
Liverpool University, Bournemouth University, 
South Wales University and Exeter University. 

Bonus STEM Guide  

This year’s guide explores 10 different STEM subjects to 
help young people to understand more about careers in 
the field along with profiles on how each subject can 
help tackle an environmental challenge. This 

https://confirmsubscription.com/h/d/A7D92DE4086ACF64
https://confirmsubscription.com/h/d/A7D92DE4086ACF64
https://confirmsubscription.com/h/d/A7D92DE4086ACF64
https://www.barnet.gov.uk/libraries/join-library
https://mc.successatschool.org/guides22
https://mc.successatschool.org/guides22
https://mc.successatschool.org/guides22
https://mc.successatschool.org/guides22
https://mc.successatschool.org/guides22
https://mc.successatschool.org/guides22
https://mc.successatschool.org/guides22
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comprehensive guide has been designed to showcase 
just how creative, exciting and rewarding a career in 
STEM can be.  

Best regards,  
Success at School  
124 Chatsworth Road 
London, NW2 5QU  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

0-19 Early Help Workshops with BROOK 

The 0-19 Early help team are fortunate to work 

alongside BROOK in delivering informative workshops 

for young people. The sessions allow young people to 

explore individual topics and allow them opportunities 

to share knowledge and learn new 

information.  BROOK is the UK's leading sexual health 

charity - commissioned to offer a variety of services to 

support young people and professionals in Barnet. 
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Homework Club  
• Homework club is open for all students in years 7 – 

11  
• On:  Monday - Thursday   
• From:  3.10 - 3.55pm   
• In the ICT room, in Building 5  
 

The Gresham Competition  
  
  
  
  

  
The Gresham Competition: an oracy competition for 
Year 12 - entries by 15 November  
 

Gresham College is launching a competition for Year 12 
students in September 2022, to promote the art of 
communicating complex information in a clear, concise 
and compelling way. This year’s theme is the 
environment and sustainability.  
Sign up here to hear about the competition (and for 
other Gresham updates for schools): gres.hm/schools. 
Read more here: gres.hm/competition.  
  
 

The Competition will:  

• support the development of oracy skills.  

• help students with UCAS applications and job 
interviews.  

• promote a deeper understanding of the 
environment.  

• introduce students to the inspiring research of 
world-class academics.  

• be an opportunity to present in front of 
academics and professionals.  

  

How to Enter  
  

Choose one of the following topics and please 

make a reasoned argument:  

  
1. Who should be responsible for creating a 

better future environment for the next 
generation? How and why?  

2. What should the UK government do about the 
environment that will benefit your 
generation?  

3. Who should be most responsible for getting to 
Net Zero and why?  

4. What's the greatest positive environmental 
change you expect to see in your lifetime?   

5. What responsibilities should young people 
take on to address environmental/climate 
issues today and why?  

  
Students will submit a five-minute, recorded 
presentation – the main focus should be the student 
speaking but can use images, graphs, or other visual 
props that help explain your points. Shortlisted 
candidates will then be invited to present again in 
person in London, and there will be three awards 
(including prizes for student and the school).  
You can enter the competition here gres.hm/entryform 
and upload the video here gres.hm/dropbox.  
Guidance and resources will also be provided to help 
students explain complex issues in a clear, concise, 
logical and engaging way.  
  

 

Why Enter?  
Benefits for Students:   

1. Participating in the Gresham Competition will 
help students develop oracy and presentation 
skills useful for interviews and public speaking 
opportunities; it will also enhance CVs and 
UCAS applications.  

2. The entry process is quick and easy, with 
entries filmed and submitted within 5 minutes. 
We are not judging the video quality – any 
camera phone will do.  

3. Finalists will meet a panel of prestigious judges 
including Professor Myles Allen, the physicist 
behind Net Zero, and climate change expert Dr 
Jessica Omukuti.  

4. Winners will receive cash prizes and medals: 
£250 gold, £200 silver and £150 bronze.  

5. Since 2022 is a pilot year we expect fewer 
entries.  

  

Benefits for Schools:   
The schools of winners will also benefit with priority 
access to lectures, visits from Professors or senior 
leaders, and a certificate.  
  

Key Dates  
15 September 2022: Competition opens  
15 November 2022: Competition closes  
30 November 2022: Entrants notified  
24 January 2023: In-person presentation at Gresham 
College (we will cover travel expenses).  
Each finalist will have five minutes to present and five 
minutes for Q&A with the panel.  
Three Gresham medals will be awarded (Bronze, Silver 
and Gold), along with finalist certificates.  
 
 

Get in Touch  
Please do get in touch with our team with any questions 
via schools@gresham.ac.uk.  

https://app2.emailer-send.com/b2/el.php?SID=838116&STATID=63&LID=214&FID=H
https://app2.emailer-send.com/b2/el.php?SID=838116&STATID=63&LID=210&FID=H
https://app2.emailer-send.com/b2/el.php?SID=838116&STATID=63&LID=211&FID=H
https://app2.emailer-send.com/b2/el.php?SID=838116&STATID=63&LID=215&FID=H
https://app2.emailer-send.com/b2/el.php?SID=838116&STATID=63&LID=212&FID=H
mailto:schools@gresham.ac.uk
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With very best wishes,  
 
Dr Wendy Piatt  
Chief Executive Officer  
Gresham College  
 

Mental Health Crisis Helpline – Reminder  

 
If you're in crisis and need to talk right now, there are 
many helplines staffed by trained people ready to 
listen. They won't judge you and could help you make 
sense of what you're feeling.   

• Samaritans.  To talk about anything that is 
upsetting you, you can contact them 24 hours a 
day, 365 days a year. You can call 116 123 (free 
from any phone)  

• SANEline. If you're experiencing a mental 
health problem or supporting someone else, 
you can call    

• National Suicide Prevention Helpline 
UK. Offers a supportive listening service to 
anyone with thoughts of suicide. You can call 
the on 0800 689 5652 (open 24/7).  

• CALM. You can call them on 0800 58 58 
58 (5pm–midnight every day) if you are 
struggling and need to talk. Or if you prefer not 
to speak on the phone, you could try the CALM 
webchat service. 

• Papyrus HOPELINEUK. If you're struggling with 
suicidal feelings, or concerned about a young 
person who might be struggling, you can 
call on 0800 068   

  
Please click here to access helpful advice and support 
from the NHS for teenagers and young adults who need 
support with their mental health and are coping with 
bereavement.  
Shout 85258- a free, confidential, 24/7 text-messaging  
support service for young people.  
 
Support for Parents and Carers- advice and support for 
you if you’re worried about a child or young person.  
Young Mind’s Parent Helpline and Webchat   
Reminder: During school, students needing emotional 
support can talk to their Form Tutors and their Head of 
Year. The following members of staff are also available:  

• Mr C Martin, Deputy Headteacher (DSL*)  

• Mrs L Cooke, Deputy Headteacher (DDSL*)  

• Ms D Moustaka (Safeguarding & Inclusion 
Manager)  

• Mr N Anemouri (Pastoral Support Officer)  

• Ms M Henshaw-Devall (Safeguarding Officer)  

 
*DSL is the Designated Safeguarding lead.  
*DDSL is the Deputy Designated Safeguarding 
lead                                                                                           
      
These open days provide a fantastic opportunity for 
prospective applicants to visit departments, colleges, 
meet current students, as well as tutors.  
For more information  about admissions and open days.  
For any students for whom the cost of travelling to 
Oxford for the Open Days would be a barrier, please 
contact access@chch.ox.ac.uk to get support.  
Childline – a free, private, and confidential service 
available for all young people. This can be found on 
ParentPay as we are a cashless school.   
Please note that students should wear their normal 
school uniform, but are permitted to wear an additional 
colourful accessory; for example, colourful socks, hair 
accessories etc.    
If you have any questions or would like to offer 
additional support, please contact Mrs Hammond, 
Assistant Head or myself, Ms Moustaka, Safeguarding 
and Inclusion Case Manager.    
 

  

Solutions 4 Health New Free Apps  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
BREAKING NEWS: 2 x NEW FREE APPS Available from 
Solutions 4 Health  

• Camp Island (5 – 10 years)   

• Become Your Best Self (11 – 17 years)  
 
Interactive and engaging apps supporting healthy and 
positive lifestyle choices.   
The apps are free to access in Barnet as long as the user 
allows the location permission that pops up.   
Please share far and wide……. And enjoy playing  
 

http://www.samaritans.org/
tel:+44-116123
http://www.sane.org.uk/what_we_do/support/helpline
https://www.spbristol.org/NSPHUK
https://www.spbristol.org/NSPHUK
https://www.thecalmzone.net/
https://www.thecalmzone.net/help/webchat/
https://www.thecalmzone.net/help/webchat/
https://www.papyrus-uk.org/
https://www.nhs.uk/mental-health/children-and-young-adults/help-for-teenagers-young-adults-and-students/bereavement-and-young-people/
https://giveusashout.org/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/parents-helpline-and-webchat/
https://www.chch.ox.ac.uk/admissions/open-day-programme
https://www.chch.ox.ac.uk/admissions/open-days
https://www.childline.org.uk/about/about-childline/

